

## City of New Bedford

## IN COMMITTEE

November 22, 2016

The Honorable City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on Ordinances at a Meeting held on Monday, November 21, 2016, considered a Written Motion, Councillors Winterson, Coelho, Gomes, Abreu, Lopes, Martins, Bousquet and Carney requesting, that the Committee on Ordinances draft an Ordinance for Chapter 23, Traffic in the City Code, to deal with uninspected motor vehicles; and further, that violations be added to said section dealing with uninspected vehicles and said enforcement would include both Police Officers and Parking Control Officers. (Ref'd 5/26/16) (9/20/16-tabled 60 days) and a draft for a Proposed Parking Regulation, submitted by Attorney Gerwatowski.

On motion by Councillor Lopes and seconded by Councillor Abreu, the Committee VOTED: To recommend to the City Council, REFERRAL of the MOTION, to the Traffic Commission. This motion passed on a voice vote.

On motion by Councillor Morad and seconded by Councillor Bousquet, the Committee VOTED: To recommend to the City Council, REFERRAL of the Proposed Parking Regulation related to uninspected motor vehicles to the Traffic Commission. This motion passed on a voice vote.

IN COMMITTEE ON ORDINANCES

Steven Martins a.

Councillor Steven Martins, Chairman

SM/at